Tobacco-free Community College Reactive Talking Points


DRAFT

Below are talking points to use in response to media inquiries about PCC Sylvania’s adoption of campus “Good Neighbor Zones.” 

· We commend Portland Community College for its leadership in Oregon in creating healthier, more productive environments for their students, staff and faculty members with their tobacco-free policy.

· PCC has been pleased with the policy and its role in helping people quit tobacco and protecting them from deadly secondhand smoke exposure.

· Unfortunately, students at its Sylvania campus were going off-site to smoke in a residential area where neighbors live. In response to concerns, PCC has created very limited smoking areas on the periphery away from the core of campus. 

· We know it was a difficult decision for PCC and we respect the college’s thoughtful approach to addressing issues on its campus. 

· At the same time, we believe that other colleges looking at strengthening their tobacco policies will find a 100 percent tobacco-free policy to be ideal. 

· For colleges in populous areas, conducting early outreach and education to neighboring residents and businesses will help ensure a smooth implementation of the policy and address any potential unintended consequences before they arise, as is continuing to offer cessation resources to students, staff and faculty members as PCC has done.

· College leaders agree that 100 percent tobacco-free policies are easier to enforce because there are no gray areas, and such policies reduce costs associated with cigarette litter and cigarette damage to facilities.

· We’ve seen Oregon colleges move away from the concept of designated smoking areas because these areas have been shown to be ineffective in protecting nonsmokers from secondhand smoke, and they’re extremely challenging to enforce and maintain.

· We’re happy to work with any colleges interested in the benefits of going tobacco-free and can put them in touch with college leadership at tobacco-free campuses of similar size, geography and demographics to get more information about how they made this important transition.

· Smokefreeoregon.com and tobacco prevention and education programs at county health departments have many resources for anyone who’s interested in helping their campus become tobacco-free. In addition, cessation resources are available at www.quitnow.net/oregon/ and 1-800-QUIT-NOW, or in Spanish at 1-877-2NO-FUME.

